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General Assembly Office

Prayer:

Compassionate God, we give thanks for deeply significant moments that take place in this community of faith. In marriages, baptisms and funerals we feel your steadfast love, see your gracious hand and hear your comforting voice. Help us to oversee these holy events with pastoral care. In Jesus name we pray. Amen.

Introduction: Book of Forms 247.1
All ministers … before agreeing to undertake pastoral services (i.e., baptisms, weddings, funerals) in a congregation other than the one where they are the current incumbent, are required to consult with and receive permission in writing from the session of the local congregation.
Scripture: 1 Peter 2:16-17 NRSV
16As servants* of God, live as free people, yet do not use your freedom as a pretext for evil. 17Honour everyone. Love the family of believers.* Fear God. Honour the emperor. 
A Brief Commentary:
Peter calls God’s people to conduct themselves honourably with the hope that others will recognize that at the heart of their goodness is the heart of God. 
Reflection:

In this denomination we speak of dissolving the pastoral tie between a minister and a congregation when the ministry comes to an end. The ministry might come to an end because the minister accepts a call to another pastoral charge, resigns for any number of reasons, retires or is removed from the charge following a judicial process.
Once the pastoral tie is dissolved, the minister is not expected to provide further pastoral care or leadership to that pastoral charge. 
Concluding a pastoral relationship is not always easy. Ministers, who tend to be drawn deeply into the lives of those they serve, invest much of their own lives into the pastoral charge. They care fervently for individuals and the whole congregation. Leaving behind such profound relationships can be heart wrenching. 
Sometimes members and adherents love and respect a former minister so much they want that minister to return to preside over services like a family marriage, baptism or funeral. It is essential for sessions and congregations to remember that the pastoral tie to the former minister has ended. All pastoral care and leadership is the responsibility of the current minister. The decision to invite a former minister to provide pastoral ministry ought to be a rare exception.   
If the session receives a request for a former minister to officiate at a wedding, for example, the session must decide if it is wise to extend an invitation to that minister. For instance, when a new minister is in the early stages of ministry, having a former minister provide this kind of ministry could delay or undermine the fledgling pastoral tie that is developing between the new minister and the pastoral charge. 
When a former minister and congregation understand and respect such boundaries it is a way to “honour everyone” and “love the family of believers”. 
Follow up:
How would we respond to an invitation from a member of the congregation to have a former minister to take part in a service here?






